From: Peter Frumhoff <PFrumhoff@ucsusa.org>

Sent: Friday, July 31, 2015 1:03 PM

To: Edward W Maibach

Cc: Nancy Cole; Alden Meyer; Aaron Huertas

Subject: FW: Senator Whitehouse's call for a RICO investigation of the fossil fuel industry

Hi Ed,

I'm following up on the scientists letter proposal that you sharéd with Nancy and Alden earlier this
week to let you know that (1) it prompted a lot of discussion among our staff, including with UCS
president Ken Kimmell and {2) after taking a close look, we’ve decided to not pursue this
opportunity with you.

Here's why: In reaching out to climate scientists to sign on, we feel that we’d need to give them
some firmer grounding for believing that a federal investigation under the RICO statute is
warranted - enough so that they’d be able to explain their rationale for signing on to reporters and
others. As you know, deception/disinformation isn’t itself a basis for criminal prosecution under
RICO. We don’t think that Sen Whitehouse’s call gives enough of a basis for scientists to sign on to
this as a solid approach at this point.

Just so you know, we're also in the process of exploring other state-based approaches to holding
fossil fuel companies legally accountable — we think there’ll likely be a strong basis for encouraging
state (e.g. AG) action forward and, in that context, opportunities for climate scientists to weigh in.
It would be interesting —and perhaps very useful —to consider how calls for legal accountability
will play out in the court of public opinion in different states/with different subsets of the
American public — something perhaps we could work with you all on as this unfolds.

So, | am sorry to decline this particular opportunity. Thanks for proposing this and please keep us in
the loop on how this plays out.

Thanks, Ed.
All best,

Peter

Peter C. Frumhoff Ph.D.

Director of Science and Policy
Chief Scientist, Climate Campaign
Union of Concerned Scientists
Cambridge MA



